EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, May 9, 2016
Board Members Present:  Lance Gatter, Loren Krogstad, Eric McCurdy, Lacey London for Carrie Burr,  Bob Stewart, Derek Tucci, Jeremy Thielbahr for Trevor Leopold, Doug Blair, Pat McCarthy, Jamie Sluys, Joe Thompson, Cathy Schick
Tom & Marilyn – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Lori Oviatt, Brenden Rajah
1. Introduction of Guests:  


2. Approval of Tuesday, April 18, 2016 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P.


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 36,289.06



Savings:
$ 26,474.13

4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #19358 through #19363 for a total of $ 5,653.47
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P.  

5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Pat McCarthy
a. Approved the District Glue language for the next cycle.

b. State golf team format failed on third reading and there will be further discussion on it in the future.

c. The WIAA Board upheld the District 2 position on a suspended football coach.

d. The tournament committee will make a recommendation to the board at the June meeting on a seeding process and the issue of a 16 team basketball tournament.

e. The Diversity Committee had its first meeting recently and there is a very good committee looking at providing better access to all.  

f. Tabled the request for 10 minute football quarters awaiting info on liability issues.

g. Continue discussions on Fact Finding Missions.

h. Reviewed survey results from the recent study with 75% of the responses coming from coaches.

i. The National Sports Medicine committee will focus on mental health issues next year.  This has become a huge issue at the university level and we will be collecting data from the NFHS and NIAAA to work this issue in the future.
j. Lacey reported on the WSSAAA conference and congratulated Cathy Schick as our AD of the Year.  Lacey is in line for heading the conference in two years.  Eric commended Carrie Burr for her presentation and asked ADs to consider other topics and presenters from our district that Lacey might be able to bring to the conference.  This year was the largest number of ADs attending in our history.  Great conference.  


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Lance Gatter
A. Annual Eligibility Report – Sam could not attend, but sent his final report for the year.
B. Violations – 
a. Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P approve league actions.  We also discussed the number of soccer ejections and why there seem to be so many.  We discussed talking with the assignors to see how we might tighten this up some.
i. Player Ejection - 9
ii. Coach Ejection - 2
iii. Out of Season - 1
C. League Reports 

a. Metro – Scholar Athletes will be awarded at the WAC this month.  Also planning the June AD retreat and the student SMAC meeting in August.
b. Kingco – The league will be hearing the Bellevue report at their next meeting.    They will go through the self report and provide that information to the penalty committee.  When it comes to District, Lance will recuse himself and Doug will run the meeting.  
c. Emerald City – We are delightfully “boring”!
d. SeaTac 2B/1B – The league will give out a “Bob Dowding Sportsmanship” award at their June meeting – the first time – and are looking forward to this event.
e. Middle School – No Report
f. School Board – New WSSDA Executive Director, Timothy Garchow, Rainier School District Superintendent.
D. Official’s Corner: Joe Thompson.  Joe reported that there is a need for a delineation of fees for officials so that schools can see how the official’s fees are being used and how much the officials actually receive for a contest.  PNBOA will take it to their board for clarification.  Joe recommends that our RTO people ask some questions about this as well.
E. District Change Request – M/S/P to approve Pope John Paul II’s movement from District 4 to District 2.
F. Baden Request.  Tom reported that Baden has proposed a ball contract for the Districts.  They did not win the State Ball Contract, but have now asked the districts to negotiate with them.  Tom did not ask for action, just was informing the board that the proposal came through.  Mike Colbrese asked the districts to really take some time to make any decision around this and to understand the effect that would have on the state ball contract in the future.  District 1 has already voted to not go with Baden for a district contract.
G. Director Evaluation -   Lance set a deadline of May 20 for those who want to contribute their comments and evaluation to the process.  

H. Custodial Charges – Lance and Marilyn will continue to follow up on this.
I. Spring Rep. Assembly Review – Tom reported on the amendments that passed the Rep Assembly.  Derek asked that the WIAA review the Handbook’s reference to 6th graders and Middle School to make it more consistent.  Most schools are now in a 6-8 configuration and handbook language needs to reflect that.
J. Review Sea-King District Documents.  Marilyn, Carrie, and Doug will meet to go over the District Handbook. Doug and Carrie will find a date to meet in Ballard and Tom & Marilyn will meet them there.
K. Presentation of 2016-2017 Sea-King Budget.  Marilyn reviewed the projected budget with the board.  She recommended an increase for the eligibility chair for next year.  She has put that into the budget.
L. Delegates to 2016-2017 Spring Rep Assembly.  Leagues should let Marilyn know who their representatives will be for next year.  Loren, Lacey, Derek, Mickey, Jamie, Britt will continue to represent their leagues.
M. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Status.  With new start times next year and with the growth of IB Exams and AP Exams, we recommend that school ADs do a better job of working with the school counselors to know what the schedules look like for spring sports and the testing.  
N. Appointments to WIAA Committees.  No requests for members at this time.
O. Nominations for WIAA Hall of Fame.  The Hall of Fame was tremendous this year and a number of District 2 people were inducted.  Now is the time to nominate student-athletes, coaches, and contributors from your school.   
P. Election of 2016-2017 Executive Board President (Doug Blair) and President-Elect (Cathy Schick).
7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence - None
B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30  PM.


9. Next meeting on Monday, June 6, 2016 at 3:30 PM
A. Approval of 2016-2017 Sea-King Budget

B. Mileage Reimbursement for 2015-2016 Executive Board Meetings

C. Spring District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report

D. Review Results - Sea-King District Documents – Doug, Carrie, Marilyn
